Report to Council

Committee on Local Section Activities

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania

August 22, 2012

The Committee on Local Section Activities (LSAC) presented the 2011 Awards for Outstanding Performance for Local Sections at the 14th Annual ChemLuminary Awards celebration in Philadelphia. The following sections were recognized for their outstanding performance: California, San Diego, Lehigh Valley, Richland, Savannah River and Southwest Georgia. 

Additionally, four other sections received ChemLuminary Awards for other activities: California, Middle Georgia, Syracuse, and the Chicago local sections. 
Local sections must submit their annual reports and self-nominations by February 15, 2013 to be eligible for these awards recognizing their 2012 activity. 

LSAC reported that the reviews of all annual reports that have been submitted have been completed. After receiving notice of the completed review, sections are encouraged to log into FORMS to download their review. Sections may then provide a response to LSAC within the following six weeks. 

LSAC reviewed the June 30th Innovative Project Grant (IPG) proposals during the meeting and will award 20 grants totaling $38,000. This brings the total for 2012 to 58 IPG awards totaling over $89,000.  Since the inception of the program a total of 162 local sections have received at least one award.  

At the San Diego meeting, LSAC informed Council that LSAC would bring forward at the Philadelphia meeting a new allotment formula for distribution of Society dues funds designated for local sections.  The proposal on page 95 in the Agenda book applies to 2013 only; however, the Committee on Constitution and Bylaws (C&B) did not agree that the previous mention of this proposal constituted action at a Spring meeting by Council as required by the ACS Bylaws, and CPC concurred. Therefore, LSAC withdrew the proposal.  A new proposal that will contain a sustainable formula will be presented at the Spring, 2013 meeting. Unfortunately as a result, LSAC’s grant programs are anticipated to be substantially curtailed in 2013 affecting unless additional funding becomes available as is being sought at present.

The new approach, for 2014 and beyond, will distribute all the available funds from the Society membership dues by dividing the available funds into three categories: a base allotment, a membership factor, and a grant fund that will support Society initiatives.  The base and membership allocations will be combined to determine the allotment sections will receive.
In this way the section allotments will be directly tied to overall Society revenues from membership dues, and to the membership of individual sections.  It will put an important value on member retention and recruitment within sections.  

Lee Latimer, Chair 2012
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